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on 29 November 2018.  While we acknowledge your request for the ICANN Board to 
retract the Resolution it passed on 25 October 2018 and the Reconsideration 
Request seeking the same, we had hoped that the meeting in Bolivia would address 
ACTO’s concerns. 

The ICANN Board was surprised that in your 22 November 2018 letter to Mr. Marby, 
ACTO postponed the Bolivia meeting.  We still do hope that the meeting will be re-
scheduled as soon as possible.   

Proposal from the Amazon Corporation 
We note that in your 26 November letter you requested that we forward to ACTO the 
most recent proposal from the Amazon Corporation.  We understand that the terms 
of the proposal had been shared during a discussion with the representative from 
Brazil (as described in the 28 November 2018 letter from Mr. Marby to Ms. Manal 
Ismail, Chair of ICANN’s Governmental Advisory Committee) and we are informed 
that the Amazon Corporation sent that proposal to you in writing on 23 November 
2018.  Hopefully you have received it and it provides the additional information 
needed for ACTO’s consideration.  If the proposal has not been received, please let 
us know and we will see that it is provided to you.   

Board Resolution  
With respect to your concern over the Resolution passed by the Board on 25 
October 2018, as Mr. Marby pointed out to Ms. Ismail in his 28 November 2018 
letter, this Board action was taken with the clear intention that there was to be further 
discussion and dialogue with the goal of achieving agreement from the parties prior 
to delegation of the .AMAZON and related top-level domain names.  Indeed, the 
specific language of the key Resolution reads as follows:  

Resolved (2018.10.25.18), the Board directs the President and CEO, or his 
designee(s), to remove the "Will Not Proceed" status and resume processing 
of the .AMAZON applications according to the policies and procedures 
governing the 2012 round of the New gTLD Program. This includes the 
publication of the Public Interest Commitments, as proposed by the Amazon 
Corporation, according to the established procedures of the New gTLD 
program.  

Moreover, the following was noted in the rationale for the resolutions approved by 
the ICANN Board on 25 October 2018, regarding the use of the Public Interest 
Commitments (PICs):  

Since the Board's [16] September 2018 resolution, the Amazon Corporation, 
in effort to show its appreciation for the concerns of the ACTO member states 
regarding the use and governance of the .AMAZON TLDs, has submitted 
proposed Public Interest Commitments (PICs) that could be inserted into 
Specification 11 of its Registry Agreement with ICANN. As part of the Registry 
Agreements, these PICs would be enforceable through standard Contractual 
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Compliance mechanisms, as well as through the PIC Dispute Resolution 
Procedure (PICDRP). Should an ACTO member state believe that the 
Amazon Corporation (as Registry Operator) is not complying with one of the 
PICs in one of its Registry Agreements, the ACTO member state would be 
able submit a complaint via the Contractual Compliance or the PICDRP. 
ICANN would then begin the review process, and, if found to be 
noncompliant, the Amazon Corporation would need to take measures to 
remediate the issue. 

 
During the discussion by the ICANN Board of the Resolution, the ICANN President 
and CEO stated on the record, the following (in pertinent part):  
 

MARBY: …I would like to start with a statement where I recognize both 
Amazon the company and the countries in the ACTO regions who has over a 
year deliberately worked together to find a solution which is workable for -- 
who both takes into account the historical interest of the peoples in the 
Amazonia as well as the interest of the company. And instead of going 
through the whole … written text, what we in practice ha(ve) done is, through 
(a) facilitation process, constructed a shared delegation of .AMAZON where 
the company has or will provide commitments to the ACTO countries how the 
.AMAZON will be used in the future. …And the decision is today is to delegate 
it, to forward it to me to finalize those discussions between the company and 
those countries. And I'm also formally saying yes to the invitation to go to 
Brazil from the ACTO countries to … finish off the last round of discussions. 

 
Mr. Marby’s comments clearly highlight the intention for further discussion and 
dialogue.  That is why the discussions were to occur with the ACTO Member states 
in Bolivia. 
 
 
Reconsideration Request 
In light of the cancellation of the Bolivia meeting, and given that no further meeting 
has been set, the ICANN organization has now taken the Reconsideration Request 
submitted by ACTO off-hold and is progressing it through the normal process.  You 
can find the request posted on ICANN’s website at 
https://www.icann.org/resources/pages/reconsideration-18-10-acto-request-2018-11-
29-en.  Procedural information regarding the ICANN Reconsideration Request 
process is provided in the Annex at the end of this letter, for your reference and 
convenience. 
 
We will be dealing with your request for the annulment of the Board Resolution of 25 
October 2018 as we evaluate the ACTO Reconsideration Request. 
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ANNEX 
 

Procedural Information Regarding ICANN Reconsideration Request Process 
 

Please refer to ICANN Reconsideration Request page at 
https://www.icann.org/resources/pages/accountability/reconsideration-en  

for complete information 
 
 
The Reconsideration process looks at whether an action or inaction taken by ICANN 
organization or the ICANN Board:  (1) violated the Bylaws, Articles of Incorporation, 
or established policy or procedures; (2) did not consider material information; or (3) 
relied on false or inaccurate information.  Once a Reconsideration Request has been 
submitted, the next step is for ICANN’s Board Accountability Mechanisms Committee 
(BAMC) to take an initial look at the Request to verify that it properly sets out one or 
more of the above three criteria as the basis for the request.  The BAMC also checks 
to see if the Request explains how the party has been harmed by the action/inaction.  
This process should take approximately seven to ten days.   
 
ICANN organization will notify you if the BAMC determines ACTO’s Reconsideration 
Request does not satisfy the necessary criteria.  If the BAMC decides that the 
Request does satisfy this initial review, then the Request will be sent to the ICANN 
Ombudsman to provide additional input for the BAMC to consider.  The Ombudsman 
can either:  (1) provide a recommendation to the BAMC; or (2) recuse himself from 
reviewing the Request (because the Ombudsman has taken a position in the past 
relating to the issues in the Request). 
 
Once the Ombudsman either recuses himself, or provides a recommendation, then 
the BAMC will evaluate the Request and provide a recommendation to the full 
ICANN Board.  Once the BAMC provides its recommendation to the Board, the party 
that filed the Request has 15 days to respond to the recommendation.  This is 
optional, but it provides the party an opportunity to present any additional material for 
the Board to consider in its evaluation of the Request and the BAMC 
Recommendation.  
 
Thereafter, the full Board will consider the Reconsideration Request, including the 
BAMC Recommendation and all other related materials.  The Board will then adopt a 
resolution(s) which will contain its final determination on the Request.  The Board’s 
decision should be taken within 135 days from the date that the Request was 
submitted. 
 
 




